SELECTMEN'S MEETING
July 1, 1991

Attendance! Chairman Ed Rowehl, Don Phelps and Phil Dwight
Meeting called to order at 7:38 by Chairman Rowehl.

Selectmen signed the property tax abatement for H. Page to adjust
taxes on property which had been placed in current use but
mistakenly taxed at full assessed valuation.

Approved and signed the jury list for Hillsborough Superior court
for the 1991-1992 season.

Signed an Intent-To-Cut for James Folley.

Reviewed a letter from Mr & Mrs Barry Roy regarding the Breezy
Point road. Issues raised were the posting of a "Private Drive"
sign at a point 180 feet short of the end of the road and the fact
that their drive has suffered due to runoff from the newly rebuilt
road. Referred the first issue to Road Agent Bob Varnum and the
second issue to the Planning Board for their follow-up.

Discussed abatement request from David & Jane Corliss for their

property on Pierce Lake road. Tabled the request pending
additional information.

It was moved by Phelps and seconded by Dwight to waive the building
permit fee for the Vayens property on Route 9. Habitat for
Humanity will be building new dwelling on the site. Approved 3-8.

Sherman O’Brien and Bob Holmes of the US Post Office joined the
meeting at 7:55 to discuss the idea of the town adopting street
numbers for all properties., This would assist both the Post Office

in making mail deliveries and emergency services in responding to
911 calls.

Moved by Phelps and seconded by Dwight to enter Executive Session
per RSA 91-A:3b at 8:0080 pm to interview prospective Police Chief
candidates. Approved 3-8,

Moved by Phelps and seconded by Dwight to end executive session at
18:88 pm with no action to report. Approved 3-8.

P. Dwight reported back to the board that he had contacted the
Greenfield Board of Selectmen to indicate our interest in attending
a joint selectmen’s meeting to discuss school funding issues. They

thanked us for responding and will be in touch as the issue
develops.

Issue of unresolved Shea Field lease with CONVAL school district
discussed. A follow-up with the committee working on the lease is
necessary.



P. Dwight moved to approve the minutes of June 24, 1991 with

corrections as noted on the minutes, second by E. Rowehl. Approved
3-@. ‘

Moved by P. Dwight to adjourn at 18:25 pm, second by E. Rowehl with
all in favor.



